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1.
Division/Department:  Finance and Administration/Facilities Management
2.
Introduction:  Oakland University’s Facilities Management Department provides the Board of Trustees with an Annual Energy Report that details utility usage and costs, both historical and projected.
Increasing utility rates were the driving force behind a $557,000 increase in annual energy costs in FY2007.  Natural gas unit expense was up 21.5% from the previous year; electricity expense was up 9.2%.

Although FY2007 was colder than the previous year, weather patterns still remain warmer than the historical averages.  In spite of the colder winter, natural gas consumption was held in check, for a less than one percent increase compared to FY2006.  Both electric and domestic water consumption were down as compared to the previous fiscal year, -4.0% and -11.5%, respectively.

Projections for FY2008 are for a 2.1% increase in overall utility expenditures based on a projected small increase in natural gas rates, offset by a decrease in electrical rates.  
Electric rates have continued to creep up over the past few years.  The retail open market has not been advantageous, so the University remains with Detroit Edison.  We are beginning a partial, interruptible electric rate with Detroit Edison, taking advantage of the new 3.3 MW backup diesel generator installation.  This new interruptible rate is projected to reduce the unit cost per kilowatt-hour by 5.2% for FY2008.

Presently, firm gas contracts have been obtained for 100% of FY2008, 60% of FY2009, and 31% of FY2010.

The energy services and diesel generator projects are both substantially complete.  Final commissioning on a few items will continue into the fall, but all of the mechanical and electrical systems are fully installed. 

Feasibility studies for on-campus wind power generation as well as conversion of our Central Heating Plant to biomass fuel are both underway and will be completed this winter.
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3.
Previous Board Action:  The Board of Trustees approved the Annual Energy Report on September 13, 2006.

4.
Budget Implications:  Utility expenditures are projected to increase by 2.1% in FY2008.
5. Educational Implications:  None.
6. 
Personnel Implications:  None.
7. 
Recommendation:  None.
8.
Attachments:  
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